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We commend Iran for its efforts to improve human rights since the last Universal Periodic Review cycle. Notable progress has been made in several key areas: including taking steps to strengthen its legal and institutional framework for human rights protection, through inter alia, the adoption of new laws such as the Law on the Protection of Children and Adolescents in 2020 and the recently enacted law on transparency of government bodies. 

Iran has demonstrated increased engagement with international human rights mechanisms including submitting periodic reports to UN treaty bodies, and hosting a visit by the Special Rapporteur on unilateral coercive measures in 2022.
 
While recognizing this progress, we offer two recommendations for Iran's consideration:
1. [bookmark: _GoBack]We recommend that Iran expedite the process of establishing its National Human Rights Institution in full compliance with the Paris Principles, ensuring its independence and effectiveness in promoting and protecting human rights.
2. We strongly encourage Iran to build upon its initial steps and move forward with full accession to and implementation of the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (CAT). 

We wish the Islamic Republic of Iran a most successful review.
